Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

January 5, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Greene, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Croom, Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Carricato; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Jordan; Mr. R. Hunton; Mr. R. Hunton III; R. Lee, SPL.
Mr. Clamp (Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain)
· Mr. Clamp thanked the committee for their strong support of the troop, and for always focusing on the boys. We are building strong leaders and better citizens.
· Mr. Clamp asked each person present to share one thing they would change to improve the troop.

Croom: Add measurable goals to the next JLT. Make a concerted, actionable effort to support officers with plans.

S. Lee: Younger scouts’ parents need to be involved. Most of the troop committee’s boys have aged/Eagled out.

Mr. Heron: Develop a way to keep track of boys who enter the troop mid-stream—not via crossover.
Mr. Jordan: Make the troop guide position an aspirational one. It’s a privilege to teach, mentor, etc.

Mr. McGregor: If a member is not up on dues, he is not a “member in good standing.” Boys need to be up to date for a Board of Review.

Mr. Cathcart: Follow-up with boys who have left the troop. Find out why they left and encourage them. We don’t know what happens to them when they drop out.

Mr. Hunton: Follow-up with former scouts like J. Williams.

Mr. Law: For positions of responsibility, give credit after election, appointments and fulfillment of duties.

Mr. Bebber: Update history of the troop on the web site. At boards, ask when they plan to be at the next step.
Ms. McGregor: Scouts should have to live by the scout law to get advancements.

Mr. Carricato: Assist with badges other than a summer camp and merit badge days.

Mr. Fletcher: Put names of scouts, ranks and positions on the web site by patrol.

Mr. G. Lee: Patrol leaders should help scouts with their books.

Mr. Greene: Help bring slower or quieter scouts along. Adults could be patrol advisors. They don’t have to be assigned a particular patrol as long as someone is there.

R. Lee: Keep up with positions and ranks—perhaps by communicating a schedule and guidelines for advancement.
Mr. Jordan: Give rank some privileges. Have them eat at COH on honor of rank. Rank should be worn on uniforms.

Mr. R. Hunton III: Troop advisor is a great idea.

December 2014 minutes were approved as written.
Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· There were only two meetings in December. The Christmas party went well, although some scouts were confused about stealing gifts. 
· There was no campout in December.

· Mr. Barnes was in charge of December’s Merit Badge Day.

· We may have to delay the start of the meeting tomorrow due to an Epiphany service at the church.

· Robbie Kuenzli may run for SPL. Elections are January 13.

Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
· See table below.
	Date
	Activity
	Coordinator(s)

	January 13
	Elections
	G. Lee

	January 16-18
	Snow Tubing Campout
	Carricato

	January 24
	Junior Leadership Training
	G. Lee

	February 7
	Scouting for Food
	Heron

	February 10
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Mr. McGregor

	February 14
	Scouting for Food
	Heron

	February 20-22
	Fletcher Farm Campout
	Fletcher

	March 20-22
	Mid-Carolina Gun Club Campout
	Hunton/Bebber

	April
	Capers Island Campout
	Pinckney

	May 5
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	May
	Dreher Island Campout
	Greene

	June 19-20
	Grubbie Campout
	Heron

	June 20-27
	Rocky Mountain NP Trip
	Mr. McGregor

	June
	50 Mile Canoe Trip
	Cathcart

	July 11-18
	Camp Rainey Mountain
	Carricato

	August 18
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	August 28-30
	National Whitewater Center Campout
	Barnes



	2016
	Seabase-like Trip
	Carricato


Mr. Carricato, Snow Tubing Campout, Hawk’s Nest—Grandfather Mountain 
· All rooms are booked and confirmed for the Snow Tubing campout. Eight adults and 32-32 boys plan to attend.
· Needs assistance with meal planning.

· Cash for meals will be placed in individual envelopes.

· Needs crash-course on filing tour permits.

· Final payments are due tomorrow; Mr. Carricato will be a little late to collect money. Don’t pay/don’t go.
· Mr. Carricato is working on the list of needed equipment.
· $150 covers everything (including meals) except incidentals. Bibs may be rented.
Mr. Carricato, Summer Camp
· The price of summer camp will increase to $300-$325 this summer—probably $325.
Mr. Hunton, Mid-Carolina Gun Club
· Need a budget. One round of ammunition is typically provided by the troop. Additional rounds may be purchased for $11 each.
· Mr. Croom made a motion to provide an ammunition round. It was properly seconded and the motion passed.

· Training is mandatory.

· Attendees will pay $10 each for food; Mrs. Hunton will cook, as she has on previous outtings.

· Gun Club patches may be provided.

· Mr. Hunton suggested choosing different AT campout dates, as the November dates are often canceled.

Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator
· Pack 48 will visit the troop tomorrow night. There will be five boys and five adults.
Mr. McGregor, Rocky Mountain NP Trip
· Cost of the trip will be $525. The down payment is due at the beginning of February. 

· Not sure yet of the headcount, but the maximum for national parks is 40 people.
Mr. Clamp
· Mr. Clamp will ask about fund raising opportunities at Fatz Café. It is a lucrative event if the boys sell tickets.
Roundtable
· Court of Honor is February 10. 
· Cathcart: Canoe trip? Mr. Cathcart is willing to lead a trip if we’re willing to add another outing and there is interest. It would not be too expensive because the canoes would be borrowed and the boys would bring and prepare their own food. We would need 5 to 7 interested boys to make the trip worthwhile.
· Law: Troop was rechartered last week. There were 59 scouts and 21 adults for a total of $3,000. Green Moose patches are no longer made, so we might want to think about changing the patrol name. Please take Youth Protection Training if it’s due.
· A. McGregor: Bryan Jehlen has not stopped by for help with his Eagle project book.

· Fletcher: Think about what we want the boys to do at the farm other than hike.

· G. Lee: We need to work on communications to parents to let them know what is expected.

· Current information needs to be collected from scouts before the next campout.

Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.

